Beverly Woods Elementary 
PTA Board of Directors Meeting
September 10, 2013 at 7:45 a.m.
Present:

Carrie Parziale, President


Meredith Burbank, Vice President

Jill Miles, Treasurer



Sterling Oliver, Secretary
Lindy Gignac, Audit



Mandy Hays, Advocacy

Lynne Koeniger, Advisor


Lauren Reddick, Nominating
Absent

Marni Cartiff, Staff Representative
Caroline Horne, Principal
I. Meeting called to order at 7:54 a.m. (Carrie)
II. Secretarial Business (Sterling)
· Minutes: The board approved the minutes from the August 2013 Board of Directors meeting. Motion by Lindy and second by Meredith.
· Bylaws and Good Standing Requirements distributed to board. 

III. Financial Review (Jill)
· No changes from previous budget that the group reviewed. 

· Points of Note: Curriculum is higher due to the math manipulatives.  The iPads received did not come with cases. Ms. Spangler asked about the PTA providing them.  
IV. New Business (Carrie)

· Open Positions -Mother Son Fun Night (MSFN) and School Mates are still open. Holly Johnson is considering School Mates and is seeing what CMS requires for that position. Discussion of having the Dad’s Group spearhead MSFN.  Erika Kunde will do Bingo Night. 
· Dining Night Out – Jenny Cahan coordinated with Hawthorne’s and we will have an opportunity to get a percentage of the proceeds when BWE families dine on the 2nd Wednesday of the month, every month from 4 to 9pm. Magnets with the dates are being printed and will be distributed in the communication packets. 

· Teacher Survey Results (Meredith) Deadline has passed but she just received 3 ore responses. No one from 2nd Grade returned a survey. Follow-ups from teacher responses to the survey: Caroline talked with the teachers about the vacuum requested, apparently an upright would solve the problem. There will not be wireless hot spots for the mobile units until next school year. 

· Carrie found the requirements for record keeping and will share the information with the board members. 

· Back to School Night – Video is nearly finished. There may be a table for Box Tops. In the classrooms there will only be sign-ups for the Dad’s group and verifying information for the directory. 
· Walk to the Sidewalk Wednesdays – if anyone from the PTA participates it needs to be clear they are attending as a parent, not as a PTA representative
· The amount of money allocated for room parents will remain at $50. 

· Our sticker supplier retired. They were free in previous years. May need to budget this item in the future. 
· CMS cut one of our lunchroom monitors. Need to secure parent volunteers. 

· Lively discussion about birthday treats. Pros and cons presented about having treats for all students in a class or just the birthday child. 
V. Principal’s Report (Carrie )
Our numbers are solid. No staff changes. The back lot should be painted in October of this year. 
VI. Next Board Meeting: The next board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 1, at 7:45 a.m.   

Respectfully Submitted,
Sterling P. Oliver
Secretary

